
FOI 23/665 

  
Dear  
  
Thank your request of 11 September 2023: 
  

I request all correspondence on Infected Blood Compensation, or 
Compensation specifically in respect of 'Infected Blood', that's been received 
by or sent by the two staff individuals specified in my previous requests FOI 
23/003 and FOI 23/181, in the time period 1st November 2022 to 3rd January 
2023. 

  
As indicated in our previous correspondence, there was no correspondence where 
the subject of the email was Compensation in respect of Infected Blood. 
  
There were three references to Infected Blood and Compensation within broader 
correspondence on wider or multiple subjects. These concern two references within 
correspondence on the ‘DHSC Grid’ for the week commencing 20 November 2022, 
and one reference within an email containing a ‘media round up’. 
  
These are provided in the attached disclosure document. Information relating to 
other subjects, which are not relevant to your request, have been removed. Names 
of DHSC staff have been withheld under section 40(2) of the FOIA for personal 
information in line with our wider approach to staff names below SCS level; as less 
senior members of staff, there would be a reasonable expectation that these names 
would not be disclosed, and so disclosure would not be fair or lawful. 
  
Thank you again for the time you gave to discussing this request. 
  
Yours sincerely 

  
Lou Lander 

  
Freedom of Information Manager 

MHRA Customer Experience Centre 

Communications and engagement team 

Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency 

10 South Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London E14 4PU 

  
Appeal rights 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 
an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of 
the date you receive this response and addressed to: info@mhra.gov.uk 

If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right 
to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s 
Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Or online 
at: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/foi-and-eir-complaints/foi-and-eir-complaints/ 
  
 


